
 
 
 

Every Student Thriving 
 
29 November  2024 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
With just three weeks left the marathon that is the Autumn term is nearly completed. It 
has been much ‘fresher’ this week with the cold biting down on us hard. This does 
create additional challenges in the morning but it is good to see students thinking 
ahead to ensure they arrive at school on time. As parents please be wary of that extra 5 
minutes needed to defrost the car or negotiate slippery pathways  if necessary.  
 
Year 11 have kicked off the mocks in great style. They have demonstrated excellent 
attitude and behaviours and have impressed our highly organised examination team.  
We still have a week to go so it's important that they keep up their positive mental 
attitude. Mock outcomes will give us a clear steer for each individual student and help 
us to understand where gaps in knowledge exist and where we need to target our 
teaching in the new year.  This is vital in supporting students in their next steps beyond 
year 11. 
 
We had a very well attended ‘Into the Sixth’ evening which showcased our revamped 
sixth form ethos. Led by Ms Fanchi the evening paid host to over 300 parents/carers 
and created a hive of activity and interest as students perused the courses on offer in 
our main hall.  As an institution we have raised the bar for entry into our sixth form with 
a clear vision that we are moving from #growingcharacter to #growingleaders. That 
involves greater freedom and independence for our students within an excellent 
framework of support and enrichment designed to create effective leaders of the 
future. We are big enough to matter but small enough to care and places are limited. 
 
Sticking to the theme of sixth form, as part of our commitment to Challenge Partners I 
was with a group of senior leaders from a variety of schools last week assessing and 
challenging a sixth form college graded as ‘outstanding’ nestled in the outer reaches of 
a relatively affluent part of  London. It was a fascinating experience and gave me a great 
opportunity to search out good practice whilst also reflecting on how effective and 
supportive our own provision is. It was notable that our warm approach to students was 
echoed in this institution but also that our teaching was of a similar standard (if not a 
little more engaging!).  
 
As the Christmas season begins to get into its stride let’s all make sure that routines 
remain consistent and students are given that extra little nudge everyday regarding 
uniform and equipment just to keep them from drifting as we reach the end of term. 

 

Take care -  Ian Brierly  
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REMINDERS & NOTICES 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Year 13 Mocks begin​​ ​ ​ ​ ​ -          Thursday 12 December 
Christmas Concert​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ -          Thursday 19 December 
Last day of term​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ -          Friday 20 December 12.15pm 
INSET day​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ -          Monday 6 January 
Students return on…​​ ​ ​ ​ ​ -          Tuesday 7 January 
CURRENT VACANCIES 
 

●​ Learning Support Assistants 
●​ Business Studies Teacher 
●​ Caretaker 

 
Please check our website for further details here. 
PARKING - REMINDER 
 
A PLEA : Please could you ensure that you do not park in or block access to the 
Wendover Health Centre. IT IS NOT A DROP OFF ZONE and car issues are beginning to 
impact significantly on the centre’s ability to operate effectively. Thank you. 
 
STUDENT WORK EXPERIENCE 
 
Our Year 10 and Year 12 students will be taking part in work experience from 23rd to 27th June 
and this is an excellent opportunity to help prepare our students for their next steps.  If anyone is 
able to offer a placement to any of our students please contact Mrs Sinacore, our Careers 
Adviser tsinacore@johncolet.co.uk.   
 

SAFEGUARDING LEADS & INFORMATION 
 
 
If parents have any concerns about this 
practice or, believe that any young person 
at John Colet School might be at risk, then 
please do contact one of the members of 
our Safeguarding Team via  
 
safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk 
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https://www.johncolet.co.uk/about/vacancies/
mailto:safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk
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SAFEGUARDING ADVICE FOR PARENTS : Click HERE for practical tips 
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1v7lV7s74j7rAZZzwQSWaAq_6Vmnn9V45/view?usp=sharing
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TOOLED UP ADVICE FOR PARENTS 

White Ribbon Day takes place on November 25th each year. 
It is a global activism campaign dedicated to preventing 
violence against women and girls (VAWG).  

With 1 in 3 women globally, experiencing sexual or physical 
violence in their lifetimes, it’s never been more important to 
ensure that young people can identify and talk about the 
subject. 

Dr Lisa Sugiura, Associate Professor in Cybercrime and 
Gender at the University of Portsmouth, made this video for 
Tooled Up giving an overview of gendered violence and 

sharing the latest research. If you’re new to the topic of VAWG, or would like more information, 
try this resource for parents before discussing some of the themes with your child.  

In this podcast, domestic violence education expert Professor David Gadd discusses the best 
ways for parents and schools to teach boys (and girls) about good relationships and explores 
the topic of consent and boundaries. 

In the UK, this year’s theme for White Ribbon Day is “It starts with men.” It highlights the 
importance of ensuring we connect with the boys and young men in our lives to talk through 
issues of misogyny and masculinity.  

These 40 Family Conversation Questions on misogyny and positive masculinity are perfect for 
discussing this sensitive topic at home. 

Many parents understand that misogynistic ideas are spread online, and are worried about 
what their children might encounter on social media or at school. This webinar from Ellie 
Softley of Everyone’s Invited explores how misogynistic ideology, such as that found in incel 
forums, is making its way into the mainstream, and how we can encourage young people to 
think critically about what they see and hear. 

From Tooled Up’s recent Reaching Boys Early conference, watch Dr Stephen Burrell’s webinar 
Cultivating Care and Connection with Boys. Dr Burrell discusses how boys’ ideas of 
masculinity develop, and promotes practical tips that parents can use to help boys resist 
harmful narratives about gender. 
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https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/video/gender-based-violence-what-do-young-people-need-to-know
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/video/gender-based-violence-what-do-parents-and-teachers-need-to-know
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/podcast/dr-weston-talks-with-professor-david-gadd-domestic-abuse-and-healthy-teen-relationships
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/activity/40-family-conversation-questions-to-encourage-discussion-about-misogyny-and-positive-masculinities
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/webinar/the-rise-of-online-misogyny-protecting-young-people-and-children-conference-talk
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/webinar/cultivating-care-and-connection-with-boys-reaching-boys-early-conference-talk
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COMMUNITY SUPPORT 
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MESSAGE FROM ‘THE WHARF ROAD CAMPUS INITIATIVE’ - TRANSPORT 

Parent, Carer and Resident Communication 

It’s a new academic year and this provides an opportunity for us all to make a new start, 

introduce and form new habits and behaviours in the way we do things. 

Many of you will be aware of some of the traffic issues that are experienced in the area 

surrounding the Wharf Road campus during school pick-up and drop-off time and the volume 

of traffic and associated issues have steadily increased over the last few years, for many 

reasons. 

As a collective group of schools and organisations on the campus site, we have tried numerous 

different ways to encourage parents and young people to take more active and greener routes 

to school. Some of these have been successful, but significant issues are still occurring. 

Over the last couple of years, our group have set out to address these issues as a collective. 

We are delighted that Wendover Parish Council, Buckinghamshire Council and Climate Action 

Wendover are now working together through a very active working group to try and 

understand the issue in more depth and find appropriate solutions. 

Our goal is to seek to provide safe and healthy routes to and from school for all young people, 

whilst respecting local residents and also ensuring in the case of any emergencies, full access 

can be achieved to the campus and surrounding homes. 

What are we planning to do? 

As a group we’ve been monitoring the air quality at the school entrance for some time, 

compiling evidence of dangerous driving and inappropriate parking and undertaken analysis of 

open-source traffic information to understand trends. We have secured funding and are 

planning to do a more in-depth traffic survey in the next few weeks to fully understand the 

scale of the issue. 

We know these are several reasons why people choose to drive to school, and we are keen to 

explore these more with you as parents and find better solutions that will help all of us, but 

mostly our young people. 

Please look out for a survey that will be sent to you shortly, encouraging you to share your 

views. 

In the meantime, we’d like to remind you of positive steps you can take in the short term: 
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●​ Car access to the school campus is restricted to staff-only (and some approved 

persons). Parents and carers, including those accessing the nursery, without prior 

permission, should not be attempting to enter the campus and go through the barrier. 

Furthermore, parents and carers should not be driving into the site and looping around 

to use the drop-off area outside the Memorial Hall. Parents should not be double 

parking at this location and over the next few months there will be increased 

enforcement on site to ensure this does not happen. We have been in close discussion 

with Thames Valley Police and Parking Enforcement at the Council and there is support 

from these organisations to ensure that dangerous situations are not occurring. 

●​ Driving and parking on Wharf Road can be stressful and lead to several negative 

impacts for everyone else trying to access the school. Just 10-minutes of walking per 

day can have untold health benefits 

(https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/exercise/walking-for-health/). Please consider walking, 

wheeling and cycling to school – your children and dependents will enjoy this and 

thank you! 

●​ The Wendover Arm canal towpath has also recently been resurfaced so cycling, 

scooting or walking to school is now possible all year long – please consider using this 

fantastic resource. 

●​ If you need to drive, St. Annes Church car park on Aylesbury Road can be used as a 

‘Park-and-stride’ location to drop-off in the morning, please use this rather than driving 

down Wharf Road looking for a space. 

●​ If coming from the Aylesbury direction, consider using the bypass and dropping young 

people at the Witchell car park by the cricket ground- then you will avoid all the school 

traffic, and your young people get a short, pleasant walk along the Heron path. 

There are so many options which will work better for our school and wider community. We 

have more ideas too and are keen to hear your views as well. 

Let’s work together to make our schools happy, safe, healthy places to be! 
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https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/exercise/walking-for-health/

